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A huge WELL DONE to our Nursery children on their first full week of school.  It’s been an exhausting 
week for them and it’s hard when the realisation that school is for every day sinks in!

Munster Road – please read
There was almost a nasty accident this week on Munster Road.  Parents, please be aware of children 
passing when you are having a chat in the mornings and after school.  Two children almost scootered 
out onto the road to get around a group of parents having a chat this week.  Luckily, a parent was on 
hand to help them out.  Please, please be mindful of our children.  

School Photographer
The school photographer will be at St. John’s to take photographs of the pupils on Wednesday, 29th

September.  Please ensure your child is wearing the correct St. John’s uniform.  Years 2 and 3 have PE 
on this day so please can they bring their PE kit in a bag and wear their correct uniform to school.  They 
can change into their PE kit after the photographs have been taken. 

Phonics Scheme and Reading books
We are in the process of changing to a new phonics scheme (Essential Letters and Sounds) and all staff 
are receiving training on the delivery of this new scheme.  This is a really exciting project for us – a lot 
of work is going on behind the scenes with staff.  Parents, please be patient with us regarding the 
books being sent home for Early Years and Key Stage 1 classes.  We are almost there!  We believe that 
by the end of next week the children will have their books to read at home.  We will also be delivering 
workshops for parents of children in Early Years and Key Stage 1 so that we can share our new scheme 
with you in order that you can support us at home.  Dates for workshops will be sent out shortly.

Clarinet Club
There are still places available for our Clarinet Club.  If your child is interested please book on the 
School Gateway.  This is suitable for pupils in Years 3 upwards.   

Secondary Transition
Thank you to our Year 6 parents for attending our Secondary Transition meetings this week.  Please 
make an appointment (via the office) to see Mrs Abu-Ghaida for support before sending your 
admissions form.  

Lunches
Thank you to chef Kate today for making yummy ‘Under the Sea’ biscuits for the pupils.  They looked 
and tasted delicious. 
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Harvest Service – Key Stage 1
Key Stage 1 children will have their Harvest 
service at St. John’s Church (North End 
Road) on Friday, 8th October.  Please meet 
us at church at 8.55am.  If your child attends 
Breakfast Club, the staff will take them to 
the service.   

Once again, we are supporting The Upper 
Room, a charity which helps the homeless 
community with basic needs.  Please can 
your child bring in donations to church for 
the service.  

Our Harvest wishlist
The donations list link shows the main items 
that we need. You can also list of items to 
donate from our website.

https://tinyurl.com/7pxenhy7
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PTFA UPDATE

COFFEE MORNING: Friday 1st OCTOBER, 9am
All parents are invited to join us in the lower hall, on Friday 1st October from 9am.  We 
look forward to catching up with you all and welcoming new parents to the school 
community. 

PTFA COMMITTEE VACANCIES:
If you are interested in becoming a member of the committee or would like further 
details about the role vacancies below, please email the School Business Manager at: 
sbm@stjohnsce.lbhf.sch.uk 

(If you would like to discuss any of the roles with past and present members of the 
committee, please feel free to do so during the coffee morning on Friday 1st October.)

VACANCIES:

CHAIRPERSON
• Welcome and involve new members.
• Oversee the teams and work with the team leaders.
• Be the primary liaison with school staff.
• Be accountable to the school Governors.
• Help build, support and energise the PTFA team.
• Set the agenda and lead PTFA meetings. 
• Continuously strive to bring the school community and wider community together.

EVENTS TEAM LEADER
• Orchestrate one main event per term (Autumn/ Spring/ Summer). 
• Plan one free pupil event during the year (i.e. school discos).
• Plan winning House prizes with Year 6 House Captains and Deputies.

SCHOOL PROJECT TEAM LEADER
• Manage school led initiatives and fundraising for specific projects. 
• Coordination of library Volunteers.
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GUIDANCE SUMMARY: Possible or Confirmed Covid-19 Cases

IF YOU HAVE SYMPTOMS

The most important symptoms of COVID-19 are recent onset of any of the following:

¶ a new continuous cough

¶ a high temperature

¶ a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)

If you have any of the symptoms above, even if your symptoms are mild, you must stay at home 

and arrange to have a PCR TEST. (Even if you have received one or more doses of COVID-19 vaccine.)

If you live in the same household as someone with COVID-19, you should stay at home and self-

isolate if you are NOT: 

¶ Fully vaccinated 

¶ Aged under 18 years and 6 months

IF YOU DO NOT HAVE SYMPTOMS

If you have a positive test result but do not have symptoms, stay at home and self-isolate as soon as 

you receive the results. 

Your household DO NOT have to self-isolate if they are: 

¶ Fully vaccinated 

¶ Aged under 18 years and 6 months

TESTING:

If you have symptoms of COVID-19, you should arrange to have a PCR test.

¶ People who live in the same household as someone with COVID-19 should also take a PCR test, 

as they are at higher risk of being infected even if they do not have symptoms.

LFD tests are mainly used in people who do not have symptoms of COVID-19, known as 

‘asymptomatic testing programmes’ and can help reduce the spread of infection to others.

Further Guidance: Stay at home: guidance for households with possible or confirmed coronavirus 

(COVID-19) infection

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection


BLUE T  E
Winners

Celebrating the values 
of St John’s this week…

Hugh 4H

Rumaysa 2R
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Nol 5PAlaia 5C

Amanze

1W

Louis 3B

Florence
6S

Finlay 6W

Nancy 3G

Compassion Compassion Courage Courage 

CourageCourage

Wisdom

Wisdom 

Courage Compassion

Alex 1A

Wisdom

Wisdom 

Michael 2B

Verity 4C



Class
Week 

Attendance
Lates 100% Hero Weeks

Nursery 99.0% 0

RM 98.5% 0

RP 96.8% 1

Y1A 94.3% 0

Y1W 99.3% 0

Y2B 96.7% 1

Y2R 99.2% 0

Y3B 93.3% 3

Y3G 93.3% 0

Y4H 97.0% 0

Y4C 98.5% 1

Y5C 97.4% 2

Y5S 96.9% 0

Y6S 96.9% 2

Y6W 99.5% 0

The school Target is 
96.3%
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HERE

https://www.thinksmartsoftwareuk.com/ocr/lesson_booking.php?t=32S0PUZPGu%2BUmp4PXzRaOA%3D%3D&u=L3qDl8J7MABeE59obquzZQ%3D%3D&p_id=1

